
Referendum

This year a referendum will be held on whether to alter the 
Constitution to recognise the First Peoples of Australia by 
establishing an Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Voice.

The last referendum was held in 1999. It’s the only way the 
Constitution can be changed. The Constitution sets out how 
Australia is governed.

All Australian citizens aged 18 and over must vote, 
and the government must act on what Australia decides.

When you vote in the referendum, your answer matters.

  Learn more 
at aec.gov.au
or call 13 23 26 
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